
 

 

March 20, 2014 

 
Dr. Charles Lester, Executive Director 
California Coastal Commission 
45 Fremont Street, Suite 2000 
San Francisco, CA 94105-2219 
 
Dr. Daniel Swenson 
Corps of Engineers 
Los Angeles District 
P.O. Box 532711 
Los Angeles, CA 90053-2325 
 

Dear Dr. Lester and Dr. Swenson, 

Please accept the comments below from the Pacific Fishery Management Council (Council) 
regarding potential aquaculture/mariculture projects. Although the KZO Sea Farms 
Mariculture Project comment period has passed, we see this project as a template to inform 
you of our concerns regarding aquaculture and mariculture projects in general. The Council’s 
meeting schedule does not always allow us to comment during your comment periods.  

As you may know, the Council is one of eight Regional Fishery Management Councils 
established by the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act (MSA) of 
1976, and recommends management actions for Federal fisheries off Washington, Oregon, 
and California.  

The MSA includes provisions to identify, conserve, and enhance essential fish habitat (EFH) 
for species managed under a Council fishery management plan. The MSA requires the 
Council to identify and describe EFH and recommends designating “habitat areas of particular 
concern” (HAPC) for its managed species. EFH is the habitat necessary for every life stage of 
federally-managed species, which is designated using the best available scientific information; 
HAPCs are considered high-priority areas for conservation, management, or research because 
they are rare, sensitive, stressed by development, or important to ecosystem function. Each 
Council is authorized under the MSA to comment on any Federal or state activity that may 
affect the habitat, including EFH, of a fishery resource under its authority.  

The Council is concerned that the KZO Sea Farms project has the potential to alter marine 
habitat in the vicinity of the sea farm. For example, moored shellfish farms have been shown 
to reduce current speeds; currents within sea farm structures can be as little as 25 percent of 
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